
From: Ryan Eggleston
To: Tedra Allen
Cc: Jacob Horowitz; Raj Verma; CFO Services; Michael Nadeau; Brandon Dodgen; Lisa Emrekovic
Subject: FW: Budget Transfer for Emergency Purchase of Dewatering Services at Wastewater Treatment Plant - $150,000
Date: Thursday, July 20, 2023 4:36:03 PM
Attachments: CM Report_BudgetTransferDewateringPkg.pdf
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Importance: High

Hi Tedra:
 
Please place this item under my city manager report as “Emergency Purchase Authorization
Notice” in accordance with Section 2-258 (c)(1-3)”. 
 
Please include both attachments under my item on my manager’s report, as well as the email
correspondence included herein.
 
Sincerely,

Ryan
 
 
Ryan T. Eggleston
City Manager
REggleston@coopercity.gov
Phone: 954-434-4300 #293
Web: www.CooperCity.gov
Facebook: CooperCityFL
Twitter: @CooperCityGOV
 
Please note that Florida has a broad public records law, and that all correspondence to me via email may be subject to
disclosure.

 

From: Raj Verma <RVerma@coopercity.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, July 20, 2023 2:23 PM
To: Ryan Eggleston <REggleston@coopercity.gov>
Cc: Lisa Emrekovic <LEmrekovic@coopercity.gov>; Hamid Nikvan <HNikvan@coopercity.gov>;
George Garba <GGarba@coopercity.gov>; Francesca Constantini <FConstantini@coopercity.gov>;
CFO Services <CFOServices@coopercity.gov>; Michael Nadeau <MNadeau@coopercity.gov>;
Brandon Dodgen <BDodgen@coopercity.gov>; ARPA Manager <ARPAManager@coopercity.gov>
Subject: Budget Transfer for Emergency Purchase of Dewatering Services at Wastewater Treatment
Plant - $150,000
 
Ryan:
 
Attached is the package for your report for the 7/25/23 Commission meeting.  The second pdf will
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YOUR PARTNER FOR A CLEANER, GREENER WORLD 


435 Williams Court, Suite 100 


Baltimore, MD 21220 


www.synagro.com  


 


JULY 17, 2023 


City of  Cooper City 


11791 SW 48th St. 


Cooper City, FL 33330 


Attn: Mr. Mike Aldrich     via email:maldrich@coopercity.gov 


 


Re: Piggy-Back Agreement to the Palm Beach County “Sewage Cake Sludge 


Dewatering, Hauling and Disposal” Contract # 21-012/MB 


 


Dear Mr. Aldrich, 


Please consider this letter acknowledgement that Synagro South, LLC (Synagro) is willing to 


extend the referenced piggy-back agreement for Sewage Cake Sludge Dewatering, Hauling and 


Disposal to the City of  Cooper City. We have included the contractual documents to this letter 


with the award letter, contract renewal and board approval.  


We thank you for the opportunity to offer our dewatering services to the City of  Cooper City and 


look forward to a long-term successful working relationship with the City.  


Should you have any questions or need additional information regarding this agreement, please 


contact me at (813)495-1060 or cdebrunner@synagro.com. Thanks again for an opportunity to 


offer our services and value to the City of  Cooper City.  


Sincerely,  


Curt DeBrunner 


Curt DeBrunner  


Area Sales Manager  
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require your and CFO’s signatures (and replaced with the top page in the first pdf). It is for $150,000
budget transfer from the Utilities Contingency Account into the account of Sludge Disposal.
 
We have an emergency at the wastewater treatment plant that would require an estimated expense
of $50,000 per month for dewatering services until appropriate repairs are made, if at all possible. 
Both centrifuges are out of service and the sludge must be processed and manifested on a regular
basis.
 
The memo in the first pdf is rather long but explains the background.  Please note that this work-
request is an emergency and not a piggyback. We are only piggybacking the rates from the Palm
Beach County contract.
 
I will stop by in an hour to answer any questions you might have.  Thanks  
 
 
Raj Verma
Utilities Director/City Engineer
11791 SW 49th Street
Cooper City, Florida 33330
Office: (954) 434-5519 Ext. 111
Email: rverma@coopercity.gov | www.coopercity.gov
 
Please note that Florida has a broad public records law, and that all correspondence to me via email may be subject to
disclosure.
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